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16 August 2021 
 
Our Reference: SYD20/00731/03 
Departments Reference: SSD-10474 
 
Department of Planning, Industry and Environment 
Locked Bag 5022 
PARRAMATTA NSW 2124 
 
Attention: David Schwebel 
 
EXHIBITION OF EIS - ST MARYS RESOURCE RECOVERY FACILITY - 25 DUNHEVED ROAD, 
ST MARYS 
 
Reference is made to the Department’s referral dated 8 August 2021 with regard to the 
abovementioned State Significant Development Application (SSDA), which was referred to 
Transport for NSW (TfNSW) Services for comments.  
 
The proposal seeks development approval for the increase of throughput/volume of waste to the 
existing Resource Recovery Facility under Clause 23 (waste and resource management facilities) 
of Schedule 1 of the State Environmental Planning Policy (State and Regional Development) 2011. 
 
TfNSW has reviewed the Response to Submissions (RtS) Report provided and notes the additional 
information addressing TfNSW Response to Submission letter.  As such, TfNSW has no further 
comment. 
 
GTA Peer Review 
It is noted that the proponent has responded to the GTA Peer Review (page 38-45 of the RtS 
Report). Most of the issues in the GTA Peer Review centre around access and traffic generated on 
Dunheved Road. As Dunheved Road is a local road, Penrith City Council would be best placed to 
comment on the GTA Peer Review and response from the proponent. It should be noted that 
council in their submission on the EIS didn’t have any concerns about the traffic generated by the 
proposal and impacts on Dunheved Road. 
 
If you have any further questions, Ms Laura van Putten would be pleased to take your call on (02) 
8849 2480 or please email development.sydney@rms.nsw.gov.au. I hope this has been of 
assistance. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
Pahee Rathan 
A/ Senior Manager Land Use Assessment West & Central 


